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June 15, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

As required by ordinance #14979, I am pleased to transmit a motion and report identifying the level and utilization of regional services and local services provided by the Sheriff to the contracting cities and other entities.  The work also addresses whether or not the costs of these services are being fully recovered by the contracts.  The report was prepared by the Office of Management and Budget staff working in conjunction with the Sheriff’s Office staff.  
Using the Sheriff’s Cost Book which documents that allocation of costs for regional services, for contract services, and for services to unincorporated King County, we find regional services total $28.9 million, the contract services total $33.1 million and services to unincorporated King County total $42.2 million. 
The proviso requires a review of the Sheriff’s Cost Book to include the various adjustments to the Sheriff’s budget as well as a review of the costs defined as “Not Chargeable” to insure that all appropriate costs are allocated to the city contracts.  In general the criteria for excluding costs from the allocation methodology are: 

· Costs which would continue to exist relatively unchanged should the contracts with the cities not exist.

· Major employer costs related to employment lawsuits, labor agreements requiring retroactive payments and related prosecuting attorney expenditures

Both the Executive staff and Sheriff Office staff have spent some time reviewing the costs not allocated to the contract cities.  It is recognized that the current contracts are a result of negotiations between both the cities and the County that occurred several years ago.  The approach used today reflects the agreements made years ago.  Because the County’s accounting system does not report costs specific to each contract and to do so would be extremely expensive, instead of actual costs, the costing methodology attempts to identify costs appropriate to the contract and then allocates the costs based on workload indicators.  Because of the lack of actual data and the reliance on allocated costs, contract negotiations require a bit of “give and take” by the cities and the County.  As the cities likely believe that some costs included in the contracts are inappropriate, an argument can be made that some costs excluded from the contracts should be included.  It is a question of balance. 

The contracts do enable the County to:
· Provide a better response time to requests in the unincorporated area as staffing and work load within a precinct is shared.  Cross dispatching, i.e. sending an officer across jurisdictional lines to back up another others, improves the response time for Priority 1 calls.  

· Share the cost of precinct management and administration.  Should the contracts not exist, the need for the four current precincts as well as the amount of management and administrative overhead would need significant review to minimize the cost impact.  
With the end of the city contract extension period on December 31, 2004, the contracts are now renewed automatically until the Oversight Committee initiates negotiations for a new contract, and a new contract is signed.  Should negotiations be initiated, a comprehensive analysis of every line item in the Sheriff’s budget should be undertaken.  Until then, the current approach to excluding selected costs is consistent with the agreements reached in 2000.  
Thank you for your consideration of these materials.  Please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 296-3434, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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